Bullet Points from Staffing Committee – 5th April 2011

A minutes silence was held in respect of Colin Priest. 

PM read a joint statement from the Trade Union’s 

Terms and Conditions Harmonisation
The Joint Unions wish to register their total dissatisfaction at the way that Cheshire East Council have carried out their consultation with employees and the impact that the issuing of these proposals have had on both the front line services, the effect of the proposals on the morale and goodwill of all Cheshire East employees, who have worked to develop Cheshire East Council into an authority seeking excellence in communication and services.

UNISON along with the other Trade Unions, have been in discussion with Cheshire East Council since the formation of the new authority regarding harmonisation of Terms and Conditions.

Whilst the Joint Unions have been in talks with Cheshire East Council regarding a new pay structure, we believed that this could be achieved through consultation and negotiation with the Human Resources team. No final decision could be made until the Joint Unions had briefed its members and asked them via a secret ballot, if they agreed with the proposed change.

 

Unfortunately, the council have now decided not to finish the Trade Union talks but taken the decision to write to all employees directly, telling them directly, what the council intends to implement. 

The proposal included in the letters amounted to £8.7 million worth of cuts, whereas Cheshire East Council management informed the Joint Trade Unions of a more realistic figure in the region of £2.5 million for 2011/2012 and a full year impact of around £4 million.

 

We had an agreement with the Human Resources team that, only when the talks had finished, would the Joint Unions then be able to consult their members and inform them of the proposals. The council has now bypassed this part of the process.

 

At the request of the council, the Joint Unions agreed to keep the content of the talks confidential, until we had negotiated the best package possible. 
Indeed some of the proposals included in the harmonisation letters breach both legislation and national terms and conditions
The Joint Unions would then openly consult with its members and then respond to the proposals in a formal manner. The above decision taken by Cheshire East Council shows no respect for the collective bargaining arrangements in place at Cheshire East. 
Terms & Condition’s

Issues raised as submitted. Reported major concerns of members and also concerns ref service delivery. Supported by Anton and Babak. 

CEX, WF and PB all agreed that concerns treated seriously. PB confirmed a 30 page document exists (will be shared) with staff comments etc. In particular many managers writing in – asking about how they can deliver services. WF confirmed the proposals are a major concern of Cabinet and Dorothy confirmed others were also concerned 
Of particular note, PB confirmed the current offer will NOT be the final offer, and members should be reassured that they have only budgeted £4m of savings, not the £7.9 (his figures). 
Left that negotiations to continue and Staffing to be kept updated. 

Cheshire East Council Redundancy Position
The Joint Unions have been made aware that a significant number of redundancies possibly both voluntary and compulsory, were removed from the Cabinet Report dated 14th March 2011, the first the Joint Unions were made aware of the situation was when individual employees contacted the Employee Service Centre regarding receiving their figures in anticipation of arranging a termination date, only to be told that they needed to speak to their line manager has their application had been withdrawn/deferred.

Many line managers were unaware of the circumstances that had resulted in this situation and therefore made contact with both Human Resources and the Joint Trade Unions to ascertain what had gone wrong.

The Joint Unions are still awaiting a written response to their request for information, regarding the current situation, and how it is intended that both the individuals and the Unions will be consulted about the changes

The Joint Unions have recently been made aware that the Cabinet on the 14th March 2011, confirmed that if an employee was to lose their job as a result of compulsory redundancy terms, then they would be treated less favourably than the significant number of employees being allowed to leave the authority on account of voluntary redundancy, surely this is incorrect, and needs to be reviewed.

It means that an employees who by no fault of their own is losing their right to employment by what ever means including lack of redeployment opportunities, faces up to a loss of entitlement equivalent to 18 weeks pay, if they have twenty years local government service.

If the reason for this decision is to avoid adverse publicity as a result of the number of compulsory redundancies being faced by Cheshire East Council employees, then Councillors need to be aware that any employee leaving on voluntary terms signs a legally binding compromise agreement, which prevents them with discussing their personal circumstances, however under compulsory terms no agreement needs to be signed, and the employee then has access to the Employment Tribunal system, and can openly challenge the Council’s decision  
Redundancy Issue 
Raised 2 issues: 

1 – That 140ish people pulled at last minute, no consultation and we were not even warned. Enquiries from members asking why – also manager unable to answer 

PB advised would not consult with TU about the intricacies of who is on what list when, but PB and EW accepted there had been a breakdown in management communications 
2 – That the CR scheme as put to cabinet is potentially less favourable than the VR scheme. This was not as consulted with TU’s which was a proposal to correct an anomaly where people could leave on CR with more than VR. 

Also pointed out that current VR prohibits takers from returning to work with CEBC and as such people may feel FORCED into taking CR because they need a job (from one of the largest employers in the region!!!). 

Babak also backed up with Schools issues. 

PB confirmed that current CR is statutory only, however anyone in a position of risk can accept VR at ANY point up to service of notice and therefore “they” are in control of their outcome however did concede (as did CEX and Councillors) that the issue of “baring” VR people from returning to CEBC was problematic and that it should be reviewed by September. Agreed aimed at higher managers abusing public funds etc (Social Care Managers)rather than the general populous. 

Local Government Pension Scheme – Hutton Report

The Hutton report was published earlier this week, and will bring the threat of industrial action closer, as the Joint Union’s members reel from pay freezes and job cuts. 

On top of a pay freeze, and the threat of redundancy, Cheshire East employees now face a raid on their pensions. This may bring the threat of industrial action even closer. 
Unison is calling on the Government to enter into urgent, meaningful talks on the substance of the Hutton report, rather than rushing into making cuts. Over one million Union members are in these pension schemes across Britain.
The average public service pension is very low, for example in local government. The average is just over £4,000, falling to £2,800 for women. If these people didn’t save for their retirement, they would have to rely on “means tested benefits paid for by taxpayers

The Joint Unions seek Cheshire East Councils support in protecting the Local Government Pension scheme.  The local government scheme invests more than £100billion in the UK economy. If the scheme collapsed, it would have a devastating impact on the economy.

Government Cuts to Local Government grants to employers mean that the shortfall in pension contributions has to be made up by employees. Employees may have to pay between 50% and 100% more for the same pension. This is effectively a tax on low paid workers, and studies have shown that, if the contribution levels rise too much, workers will desert the local government scheme and it could eventually collapse

The Cheshire East Budget Report stated that based on a current view of the Cheshire Pension Fund it is expected that there will be a relatively modest increase in pension costs of £0.6m in 2011/2012 as a result of the actuarial review.

The Joint Unions want to be consulted, on the details of any future proposed changes to the Cheshire Local Government Pension Scheme, at a local level.

Local Government Pay Proposal - £250 

UNISON, GMB and UNITE registered a formal dispute with the Local Government Employers (LGE) back in July 2010 over measures which will have a detrimental impact on our low paid members providing local services - the pay freeze, and the refusal of the employers to pay the £250 announced by the Chancellor to those earning less than £21,000, which accounts for up to three quarters of the workforce.

The Cheshire East Budget Report stated to date no pay award has been agreed for 2011/2012. The employers are seeking a pay freeze but the employees’ representatives have requested an increase of £250 per person. Should this be agreed it would cost £1.5m. In addition the pay award for 2010/2011 has not been settled. 

The Local Government Employers subsequently entered into consultation with all Local Authorities regarding future pay proposals. 

The Joint Union wish to discuss the written response from Cheshire East Council to the Local Government employer consultation

Pay 
Noted that LG employers have refused to reflect the £250 rise. PB confirmed that he has passed you copy of CEBC response to employer consultation (will forward again) – recommending 0 offer.

